Truro Bike And Walkways Committee

Minutes of Meeting May 30, 2017 Truro Public Safety Facility

Members in Attendance

Cathy Haynes Eric Mays Susan Roderick Karen Snow Guests

Emily Beebe Bob Weinstein

The meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum and covered the following agenda:

1. **Meeting minutes** of the April 12, 2017 meeting were approved.

- 2. Public comments: Bob Weinstein reported on initiatives of the MassDOT Metropolitan Planning Organization including the availability in 2019 of \$1.3 million for Route 6 bicycle accommodation, the Wellfleet Main St intersection redesign currently scheduled for 2020, additional bike lane striping, and a bike rack program. He also stated that the town is requesting that MassDOT turn over to the town the section of South Hollow Road between Route 6 and Shore Road for use as a parking lot.
- 3. Outer Cape Bike and Pedestrian Master Plan: May hold a master planning committee meeting next month. The Provincetown bike and walkways committee is scheduled to appear at the Provincetown Board of Selectmen to present the "road diet" plan as the primary route through Provincetown.
- 4. Wellfleet BWW status and joint meeting: Wellfleet BWW is currently forming. Their agenda includes bike lane striping and discussion with the Cape Cod Commission on using Lecount, Ocean View, and Long Pond as the primary route.
- 5. MassDOT safe routes to school program: No update.
- 6. **Safety kits**: Obtained 40 kits for distribution at police department. Will work on providing vouchers for helmets in the 2018 fiscal year.
- 7. **Brochures:** Received 1,000 brochures from printer. Will obtain holders for distribution.
- 8. **Next meeting** is scheduled for Monday, June 19 at 6:00 p.m. at the Truro Public Safety Facility.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Eric Mays

a hy

